ALL SAINTS VILLAGE HALL AGM 8 MAY 2017

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

We are now reaping the rewards of the investment that we have made over the last few years in Hall improvements with a full calendar of bookings. This year new regular bookings include a Martial Arts Group, a third dog training group, and Sunday afternoon band rehearsals., not to mention we continue to benefit from local and national elections. My thanks go to the School, the Quilters and the dog training groups for their understanding and making the dates available.

On the improvement front, internally we have installed a new boiler, repainted the proscenium,  purchased new stage curtains and installed dado rails. Externally,  apart from ongoing maintenance, drain cleaning, etc  the plant containers (thanks to Hilary and Michael Pritchard) make a significant visual contribution. It is a reflection on our viability that these improvements, some involving significant cost can be carried out without prejudicing our financial standing.

It is heartening that the Hall continues to be at the centre of our community, and our thanks must go to the Parish Council and their Clerk Paul Hayward who have worked closely with us not only for the benefit of the Hall, but also the Parish.

My report would be lacking without an expression of sincere thanks to all who have contributed to another successful year. 

Firstly to our committee. Your, support and input at our meetingd is highly appreciated.

Secondly to our secretary Liz Pedder and Treasurer Diane Jenner whose organized input ensures that we are well managed.

A very big thank you to Rita Holt for looking after all things booking.  She is “front of house” and will be the first point of contact for potential bookings. I am totally convinced that the reason why users often return again and again is in no small part due to her patience and professionalism.

To all those outside our committee who help to keep the hall running efficiently. To David Wicken for looking after the heating programmes.

To Ron Lancashire, Michael Pritchard, Michael Shaw, Steve Holt, and Tim Pedder who readily answer the call and offer their DIY skills.

To Juliet Ross for the kind donation of her piano in memory of her husband Clive

And to Peter Peach for looking after our emergency lights.

Finally I would like to thank you for putting your trust in me to chair this committee over the past three years, a rôle I have found enjoyable and fulfilling.

